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Welcome to our Felixstowe Town Council newsletter, which 
has been redesigned to provide us with a fresh look.

The Town Council has been receiving feedback over 
recent weeks that the newsletter has not been reaching all 
households in Felixstowe and Walton. 

With new arrangements now in place the Town Council 
hopes that everyone now receives this new, more modern 
updated version of the bi-monthly newsletter.  Please keep 
the feedback coming as the Town Council always seeks to 
make improvements wherever possible.

Hamilton Road Improvement Works
With parts of the Shared Space scheme finally completed 
an event to mark this milestone in the town centre’s 
transformation is planned for Saturday, 27th November.

Good news has been received recently that funding has 
been secured via the Haven Gateway Partnership in order 
to carry out further improvements on the stretch of road 
between Orwell Road and the top of Bent Hill.

The works will be designed to ensure a consistent “look and 
feel” to the shared space areas both along the main section 
of Hamilton Road, and down Bent Hill to the seafront area.  

It has been recognised that the roadway between Orwell 
Road and the top of Bent Hill is in need of some attention 
and this funding will ensure there is no “missing link” to the 
improvement works.  It is understood the works will start in 
the near future and be completed during spring 2011.

Successful Local Events
Fine weather marked both the Felixstowe Carnival 
weekend, and the recent Art on the Prom event, drawing 
large crowds to enjoy both occasions.

The Town Council warmly congratulates the Carnival 
Committee on its achievements and  also the organisers of 
the Art on the Prom, in particular Mary and Stephen Wyatt. 

Many people worked very hard to ensure the success of 
these events, and thoughts are already turning to next 
year.  The provisional date for Art on the Prom is Sunday, 4th 
September 2011 and for the Carnival, the weekend of 13th 
and 14th August 2011.
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Remembrance Sunday 14th November, 2010
The 2010 Remembrance Sunday Service will take place at St 
John’s Church on Remembrance Sunday 14th November at 
9.45 a.m.  All are welcome to attend the service.

The service will then be followed by an Act of Remembrance 
at Felixstowe War Memorial at 11.00 a.m. followed by the 
traditional laying of wreaths.  On Thursday 11th November, 
Felixstowe will observe the two minutes silence and you 
are welcome to join with Councillors and others at the War 
Memorial to mark this event of remembrance.

Christmas Lights in Felixstowe
With Christmas still a 
long way off, planning is 
nonetheless underway 
for this year’s Christmas 
Lights in Felixstowe. 

The Mayor will switch on 
the lights at 5.00 p.m. on 
Saturday, 27th November 
at the Triangle.

This annual event to 
which the Town Council 
provides financial 
support is always well 
attended and we hope 
will be so again this year.

Our thanks and appreciation go to the Lions Club of 
Felixstowe whose volunteers work hard throughout the year 
and erect the lights to ensure Felixstowe looks magical over 
the festive season.

Promoting Felixstowe and Developing a Brand
Felixstowe was featured last year on Duncan Bannatyne’s 
Seaside Rescue programme as part of a series which focussed 
on seaside towns, in part linked to the growth in numbers of 
people choosing to “staycation” in the United Kingdom. 

The programme featured a specific area on Felixstowe’s 
seafront, and included an Edwardian Extravaganza.         
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Crowds enjoy displays at Art on the 
Prom 2010

“We will remember them”

Mayor of Felixstowe
Jon Garfield



A LIST OF YOUR TOWN COUNCILLORS
EAST WARD
	 Mr Graham Newman
	 1 Mellis Court,Felixstowe IP11 2YQ
	 Tel: 01394 670316  email: gInservices@ntlworld.com	
	 *Mrs D M Savage [Deputy Mayor]
	 16 High Beach, Felixstowe IP11 7LE
	 Tel: 01394 285895  email: doreen.savage@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk
	 *Mr C D Slemmings [Chairman Finance & General Purposes]
	 52 Westmorland Road, Felixstowe IP11 9TJ
	 Tel: 01394 285441  email: chris.slemmings@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk

NORTH WARD
	 *Mr M L Deacon
	 282 High Street, Walton, Felixstowe IP11 9EA
	 Tel: 01394 211146  email: mike.deacon@ntlworld.com
	 *Mrs A Goodwin
	 23 Beatrice Avenue, Felixstowe IP11 9HB
	 Tel: 01394 277650  email: angel.goodwin@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk
	 Mr J Goodwin
	 23 Beatrice Avenue, Felixstowe IP11 9HB
	 Tel: 01394 277650  email: john.goodwin@suffolk.gov.uk

SOUTH WARD
	 Mr R J Garfield [Mayor]
	 27 Rogers Close, Felixstowe IP11 9DG
	 Tel: 01394 210887  email: jongarf@ntlworld.com	
	 *Mrs J M Sennington
	 30 Valley Walk, Felixstowe IP11 7TB
	 Tel: 01394 274777  email: joan.sennington@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk	
	 Mr C W Webb
	 24 Orwell Road, Felixstowe IP11 7DB
	 Tel: 01394 275056  email: jedwina_webb@lineone.net

SOUTH EAST WARD
	 *Mrs J M Garfield [Mayoress]
	 27 Rogers Close, Felixstowe IP11 9DG
	 Tel: 01394 210887  email: janet.garfield@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk	
	 *Mr A J A Smith [Chairman Plans]
	 ‘The Porch’, 15 Foxgrove Lane, Felixstowe IP11 7JU
	 Tel: 01394 283283  email: andy.smith@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk	
	 Mr M W Stokell [Vice Chairman Plans]
	 8 Church Lane, Walton, Felixstowe IP11 9DJ
	 Tel: 01394 270727  email:mikestokell@btinternet.com

WEST WARD
	 *Mrs S Bryant
	 86 Chelsworth Road, Felixstowe IP11 2UJ
	 Tel: 01394 286708  email: sandra.bryant@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk
	 Mrs S Chambers
	 11 Aldringham Mews, Felixstowe IP11 2YT
	 Tel: 01394 200075  email: sochambers@ntlworld.com
	 *Mr H J Dangerfield
	 55 Princes Road, Felixstowe IP11 7PL
	 Tel: 01394 282713  email: harry.dangerfield@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk
	 *Mr M R J Ninnmey
	 119 High Road West, Felixstowe IP11 9AN
	 Tel: 01394 277658  email: michael.ninnmey@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk

*Denotes: District Councillor as well as Town Councillor

County Councillors:
Felixstowe Coastal Division
	 Mr Nick Barber, 31 Fairfield Avenue, Felixstowe IP11 9JQ
	 Tel: 01394 283266 Mobile: 07545423816  
	 email: nick.barber@suffolk.gov.uk
	 Mr Graham Newman, 1 Mellis Court, Felixstowe IP11 2YQ 
	 Tel: 01394 670316 Mobile: 07545423823
	 email: graham.newman@suffolk.gov.uk

Felixstowe North/Trimley Division
	 Mr John Goodwin, 23 Beatrice Avenue, Felixstowe IP11 9HB
	 Tel: 01394 277650  email: john.goodwin@suffolk.gov.uk 

District Councillior: for the South Ward:
	 Mr P Coleman, 18 Cavendish Road, Felixstowe IP11 2AR
 	 Tel: 01394 282705  email: peter.coleman@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk

How to contact us
Felixstowe Town Council, Town Hall, Undercliff Road, Felixstowe, IP11 2AG

Tel: 01394 282086 Fax: 01394 285920  
email: caroline.barrett@felixstowe.gov.uk

Officials of the Council: 
Town Clerk: Mrs Caroline Barrett

Technical Advisor: Mrs Rosemary Jones

When we meet
The Full Council meets at 7.30pm.

Feel free to come along to our meetings to see and hear what
issues we are talking about. There is a public question time at

the start of each meeting so that you can let us know your views
on Felixstowe issues.

Forthcoming meetings:
6 October 2010 at Felixstowe Town Hall

1 December 2010 at Felixstowe Town Hall

What We Do....
Some services the Town Council provides:

•Allotments  •Felixstowe in Flower
•Cemetery  •Broadway House and Walton Community Hall

•Felixstowe Town Hall Lettings  •Youth Forum
•Civic occasions and Flood Memorial
•Grant Support to Local Organisations

Some of what we do in partnership:
•Consultation on planning applications
•Highways matters/transport issues
•Town Centre Management/Libraries

•Safer neighbourhoods
•Felixstowe Futures

•Twinning, Christmas Lighting
•Play area/sports facilities

Remember ...
             We want to hear your views. Please let us know by telephone or email, using the contacts shown on this page.

Following on from this programme, Simon Middleton, who is Duncan 
Bannatyne’s branding expert, has returned to Felixstowe to work with 
local businesses, Felixstowe Futures and the Town Council to promote 
Felixstowe as a destination to visit and to enjoy.  A workshop took place 
to explore some potential ideas.

Felixstowe France Group
As well as the twinning of Felixstowe with Wesel in Germany, and the 
partnership with Salzwedel in Germany, Felixstowe is interested in potential 
opportunities of twinning or partnership with a similar town in France.

The Felixstowe France Group is now established and new members 
are always welcome.  If you are interested in joining the group, please 
contact the Secretary, Sue Smith on 01394 274852 or email suespoems@
talk21.com.

Changes at the Town Hall
Felixstowe Town Council bids farewell to Peter Rodwell, the Cemetery 
and Grounds Maintenance Supervisor, who has worked for the Council 
for 27 years.

As well as looking after the Cemetery, Peter has also overseen activity at 
the Council’s allotment sites in Felixstowe and has been instrumental in 
the successful running of Felixstowe in Flower.

A farewell presentation took place at the Town Hall recently, and Peter 
will be greatly missed.  Elaine Wiggins has taken over in the role and 
continues to be ably assisted by the rest of the team.
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